
I support Senate Bill 1606: 
To whom it may concern,  
I have personally spent many hours in the hospital with people who are developmentally disabled. This 
bill is absolutely imperative to their health , safety and well-being. Most people with Intellectual and 
Developmental Disabilities (IDD) experience some level of anxiety and/or PTSD, communication 
challenges and loneliness. Many times, they have very person specific way that they need support to 
stay safe and avoid behavioral challenges. Being left alone in the hospital is a risk that can be easily 
avoided by passing this bill. I support this bill so that no person will be left alone in the hospital without 
someone they know to be there for them.   
Thank you  
 

Tina DeSouza 
Behavior Services Director 
tdesouza@opportunityfound.org 

Opportunity Foundation of Central Oregon 
835 E. Hwy 126 / PO Box 430 
Redmond, OR 97756 
Office:541-604-8768 
Fax: (541) 548-9573 
 
This electronic message transmission, including any attachments, contains information from which may be confidential 
or privileged. The information is intended to be for the use of the individual or entity named above. If you are not the 
intended recipient, be aware that disclosure, copying, distribution or use of the contents of this information is 
prohibited. 

If you have received this electronic transmission in error, please notify the sender immediately by "reply to sender only" 
message and destroy all electronic and hard copies of the communication, including attachments.  Thank you. 
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